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June 7, 2007

Mr. Mark Mactas

Chief Executive Officer
Towers Perrin

One Stamford Plaza
263 Tresser Boulevard
Stamford, CT 06901

Dear Mr. Mactas:

TOM DAVIS, VIRGINIA,
RANKING MINORITY MEMBER

DAN BURTON, INDIANA

CHRISTOPHER SHAYS, CONNECTICUT
JOHN M. McHUGH, NEW YORK

JOHN L. MICA, FLORIDA

MARK E. SOUDER, INDIANA

TODD RUSSELL PLATTS, PENNSYLVANIA
CHRIS CANNON, UTAH

JOHN J. DUNCAN, JR., TENNESSEE
MICHAEL R. TURNER, OHIO

DARRELL E. ISSA, CALIFORNIA

KENNY MARCHANT, TEXAS

LYNN A. WESTMORELAND, GEORGIA
PATRICK T. MCHENRY, NORTH CAROLINA
VIRGINIA FOXX, NORTH CAROLINA
BRIAN P. BILBRAY, CALIFORNIA

BILL SALL, IDAHO

I am writing regarding your response to the Committee’s May 8, 2007, request for
information. The May 8 letter seeks information regarding executive compensation and other
consulting services your firm has provided to large U.S. companies. The deadline for responding

to the Committee’s request was May 29, 2007.

Your May 25, 2007, response to the Committee does not contain any of the requested
information. Your counsel subsequently informed my staff that Towers Perrin does not intend to
provide voluntarily the information requested by the Committee. I hope you will reconsider
Towers Perrin’s refusal to cooperate with the Committee’s inquiry. It should not be necessary
for the Committee to invoke compulsory process in order to obtain information on whether
Towers Perrin’s advice to corporate boards on executive compensation is tainted by conflicts of

interest.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Michael Gordon or David

Rapallo of the Committee staff at (202) 225-5420.
Sincerely,

. Wagrmman—

Henry A. Waxman
Chairman

cc: Tom Davis
Ranking Minority Member



